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WATER/WASTEWATER STUDY COMMITTEE MEETING
Thursday, September 26, 2019 
Minutes
Members present Chris Wallace, Kim Record, Paul Hallock, Matt Siano and Suzanne Welch,
Members absent: None
Guest:  Meg Gonzalez
Ex-Officio member present – Stan Mack
1. Meeting called to order: 5:28 PM
2. Adopt agenda: Motion by Chris, seconded by Matt
3. Approve minutes of Aug 12th: Motion by Matt, seconded by Chris to accepted with amendment to putting names of absent members. Kim was not present. Motions passed
Approve minutes of Aug 17th: Motion by Kim seconded by Paul, to accept with amendment to the naming of teams, should read Stan and Suzanne and Meg and Chris, passed unanimously
4. Conference call with Mark Johnson for RCAP
A short review of the testing that was done August 13, 14 and 29th
	Mark still needed to contact a few more individuals who he didn’t have addresses for but will try to obtain the information from Kim without exposing the identity. The rest of the committee consented to Mark reaching out to Kim.
	Of the 60 tests 41 had no concerns, 19 test results were not considered serious which consist of 11 positives for total coliform, 1 elevated gross alpha and 6 samples of a slight lead detection, which none of the lead detections were above the State level for health concerns and 5 had elevated iron.
	Of the original 9 that were notified and were offered what is called a NU test only 5 retested. Of the 5 retested only 1 remains positive which is not a concern to the property owner but may follow up with a specialist.
	When looking for patterns of positive tests none were found and appeared to be scattered
	The water tests did not show any signs of any failing systems of which would impact the water quality. They are all considered to be potable. Absolutely no fecal matter was found to be in any test results. The biggest impact for the results could possibly be the Pumping Ordinance that is currently in place.
	The State sees an average of 1 in every 3 tests show positive for something with an average of 33% whereas we are at 18% for positive testing.
	Phone conference with Mark then continued with a discussion of the previous feasibility studies that were done in 2000 and the need for more than just an update of the dollar amounts but more to the age of each system and the possible new technology that may be available now. Mark strongly suggests putting out to bid with an RFP process if the Town decided to follow through. Mark does have a colleague that may be able to help - by educating the committee on new and updated technology for small communities. Mark summarized by saying: 1. Drinking water test informs Committee about next steps with respect to maybe pursuing either water or wastewater systems. However, because of the good results of the test, our Town’s hand is “not being forced”. 2. As a possible next step, the Committee could collect data on the age of the septic systems and how many have been replaced in the last 20 years.

Actions items:
· Mark will follow up with the remaining 6 that have not retested
· Mark will follow up with Kim on contacts of those who have not received the initial test results
· Matt would like to investigate a way to let people know the dangers of garbage disposal to the septic systems
· Stan would also like to implement some kind of suggestion to remind people of the importance of testing your water maybe by inserting  a water-testing reminder in septic pumping notices.
· Review what the committee would like to go in the Planning Commissions survey

5. Other business: 	Chris wanted to mention that a neighbor is having to deal with a septic issue that is located under the driveway but unsure as to the outcome. Kim has spoken with the engineer who was looking for property info but have not heard anything else since.
6. Public comment: 	Meg noticed a discharge to the right of the foot bridge when walking across and wanted to know who she should contact. Both Paul and Stan said there is an underground drainage pipe. She would want to follow up with our Health Officer to be sure.
7. Date of next meetings: 	October 10th at 5:30 and October 24th @ 5:30
8. Motion to adjourn – Paul, Chris seconded. Passed unanimously
Meeting adjourned at 7:06 PM


Respectfully submitted

Kimberly Record, Committee member


  

